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	Comments


The way LAAR’s are currently scheduled does not give appropriate information in the Resource Plan, or the Balanced Energy Schedule.

The current ERCOT requirement is to show the LAAR in the Resource Plan for the net capability on line for verification. This would indicate that ERCOT had generation on line by the total amount of the system LAAR’s scheduled, which is not true. The only time a LAAR would be considered as being on line capacity is when the LAAR has been activated by UFR or OOM deployment. The on line capability of the LAAR on the Resource Plan should be zero with the max capability indicating the LAAR participation. When the LAAR is active, the Resource Plan should be modified to indicate the actual LAAR capability amount in the net capability column of the Resource Plan to show ERCOT the actual additional capacity added to the system.

Also, the LAAR should not be included in the Balanced Energy Schedule until the LAAR is active. No energy flows until it is activated. At this time, the Balanced Energy Schedule should be updated to show the LAAR flow from the QSE representing the LAAR to the Obligation. If the LAAR was used for example in the RRS market, then the schedule should be from the Resource QSE to the ERCOT ISO as an Obligation to ERCOT.

